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9. EASTERN TERRACE:  PROPOSED NO STOPPING RESTRICTION 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Asset Management Team Leader Brian Boddy, Project Consultation Leader, DDI 941-8013 

 
 The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve for installation a proposed no stopping 

restriction in Eastern Terrace at the proposed Buxton Terrace pedestrian bridge. 
 
 The Board considered this request for a no stopping restriction at its 4 May 2004 meeting.  At the 

meeting there was confusion over a conflict between the overhead transparency and the plan 
appended to the report.  These issues have now been resolved.  

 
 A no stopping restriction is required in Eastern Terrace, as shown on the appended plan, to preserve 

adequate space for the through movement of traffic at the access ramp and new kerb, to be 
constructed with the new pedestrian bridge.  The Consultation Leader has talked with the property 
owners and residents in the adjacent properties, who are all agreeable to the installation of a 
no stopping restriction on the east side of the road, outside their properties.   

 
 Having gained the approval of the residents, it is proposed no stopping restrictions be installed on the 

eastern side of Eastern Terrace opposite numbers 215 to 219. 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the east side of 

Eastern Terrace commencing at a point eight metres south of the common 
boundary of numbers 219/221 and extending in a southerly direction for a 
distance of 48 metres. 

 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be supported. 
 
 


